MINUTES
NEW BOSTON VILLAGE COUNCIL
September 6, 2016

		
	Regular session of New Boston Village council was called to order at 6:30 p.m. William D. Williams, Jr., Mayor presided over the meeting.  The roll was called with the following members of council being present:  Mr. Fetty, Mr. Steele, Mr. Payton, Mr. Mills and Mr. Imes. 

	Mr. Mills made a motion to excuse the absent member, Mr. Patrick.  Mr. Imes seconded the motion.  All members concurring, Mr. Williams declared the motion carried 5-0.  

	Pledge of allegiance/silent prayer

Mr. Patrick entered council meeting at 6:35 p.m.

Mr. Fetty made a motion to accept and file the minutes from August 16, 2016 and August 17, 2016.  Mr. Mills seconded the motion.  All members concurring, Mr. Williams declared the motion carried 6-0.  

	Reports from citizens or visitors:  Bruce Rape, Strand Associates – gave an updated report of the Phase 3 sewer project.  He reported the contractors closed down Glenwood Avenue between Rhodes and Gallia for the boar pit under Gallia and will be closed for about two months.  Completion time is three months.  They are just getting started and no immediate problems and they are making sure traffic continues to flow.  Further discussion was held regarding the project and council thanked Mr. Rape for the update.  

	Sarah Tompko – 617 Glenwood Avenue – reported she has an issue with the bus stop at Hill Road.  The vehicles are passing the school buses without stopping.  She reported the even today with an officer there with lights on a car passed the bus.  Fortunately the officer ticketed the driver.  Four out of five days last week this happened.  The area is mostly a business area and not residential therefore she is asking a sign to be posted warning motorist of the school bus stops.  She also stated the bus driver should be reporting the problem and she also takes pictures and posts on Facebook of the cars passing the bus.  Mr. Mills ask Mr. Hamilton if signs could be posted.  Mayor stated we could come up with some type of signage and thanked her for coming.  

	Presenting and acting on petitions:  none

	Reading on communications:  press release from Public Utilities flushing the water hydrants.  


	Reports of: 

William Williams, Mayor – 1.  Big news was the accident over the weekend where a car knocked down a pole and electric was out for most of the village for several hours including several businesses.  2.  Dedication for Mayor Warren went very well at the park.  3.  Attended Doug Coleman’s funeral.  Condolences sent to the family.  4. Talked to Toole regarding our new building department.  They are taking papers to the state to get registered.  He didn’t see any problems and hope to be up and running by the first of October.  5.   Gary Blackburn is hoping to put in pizza ovens.  6.  Records retentions have been sent to state.  7.  Has a call in to HD about the other pump but have not heard back.  8.  Applied for the USDA for the loan/grant on the safety building between $140,000-$180,000 where we would be responsible for 25%. 
9.  Reported the vac truck is down.  Mr. Hamilton called OWDA and DEFA about adding the costs of a vac truck and they stated we could add up to $100,000 to the loan.  This amount would be added to the current loan.  Mr. Williams explained how the payment would be made out of the money from the resident fees.  Council would have to look at the options for the vac truck.  Mr. Fetty recommended sending information to Finance Committee.  10.  Presented court report for August 2016.  Mr. Payton made a motion to accept and file the court report.  Mr. Imes seconded the motion.  All members concurring, Mr. Williams declared the motion carried 6-0.  

Lana Loper, Clerk – no report

Justin Blume, Legal Counsel – no report

Steve Hamilton, Village Administrator – 1.  Attended the River Days Parade and the Coleman family was still in support of Mr. Coleman.  Was very emotional.  2.  Construction project should be done the week before Thanksgiving.  3.  Thanked fire, police, service and everyone else who helped with the power outage.  Also thanked AEP for all their work.  4.  Service department working on the parks and the creeks.  

 Lori Jordan, Income Tax Director – absent – but presented report for August 2016.  Mr. Fetty made a motion to accept and file the report.  Mr. Patrick seconded the motion.  All members concurring, Mr. Williams declared the motion carried 6-0.  

Darrold Clark, Chief of Police – presented report dated September 1, 2016.  Mr. Fetty made a motion to accept and file the report.  Mr. Patrick seconded the motion.  All members concurring, Mr. Williams declared the motion carried 6-0.  

John Williams, Fire Chief – reported Engine 15 and pickup truck was in the River Day’s parade.

Reports of Chairman of Committees:

Jon Mills, Finance and Wages – none

Vonald Patrick, Lands, Parks and Recreation – none

Ralph Imes, Streets, Alleys and Buildings – reported the committee met on August 23, 2016.  See attached report.    

Dan Fetty, Economic and Business Development – reported the committee met on August 23, 2016.  See attached report.  
.

Johnnie Steele, Flood & Sewage – none

Mike Payton, Laws and Claims – none


Reading of Ordinances and Resolutions

1st readings

A resolution was read accepting the amounts and rates as determined by the Budget Commission, authorizing the necessary tax levies and certifying them to the county auditor and declaring an emergency.  Mr. Payton moved the rules requiring an ordinance or resolution of a general or permanent nature involving the expenditure of money be read on three separate dates be suspended.  Mr. Fetty seconded the motion.  The roll was called.  The voting results are as follows:  ayes – 6.  Mr. Payton made a motion to adopt Resolution No. 15-2016.  Mr. Fetty seconded the motion.  The roll was called.  The voting results are as follows:  ayes – 6.  

An ordinance was read transferring and appropriating amounts in the various funds of the village and declaring an emergency.  Mr. Mills moved the rules requiring an ordinance or resolution of a general or permanent nature involving the expenditure of money be read on three separate dates be suspended.  Mr. Patrick seconded the motion. The roll was called.  The voting results are as follows:  ayes – 6.  Mr. Mills made a motion to adopt Ordinance No. 46-2016.  Mr. Payton seconded the motion.  The roll was called.  The voting results are as follows:  ayes – 6.  

  New Business
  

Mr. Patrick – none

Mr. Payton – 1.  Thanked everyone for a job well done with the power outage.  2.  Reported the Warren dedication was very nice and everyone involved did a fine job.  Good to see a lot of citizens there.  3.  Attended Commissioner Coleman’s funeral and reported it was very emotional.  The flowers from the village were very pretty and also send condolences to the Coleman family.  4.  Discussed the codified ordinance book.  He reported he and Lana had a talk about updating the book monthly, quarterly, yearly, etc.  Would be up to council as to how they would like to handle.  Mrs. Loper explained she sends the ordinances in October and Walter Drane Company determines what does go in that code book along with the changes by the state.  

Mr. Steele – 1.  Thanked Steve for doing a good job with the power outage.  2.  Asked again when the contract was up with Portsmouth on the sewers.  Mayor Williams stated 2021. 
3.  Discussed with council regarding empty business properties in the village.  He would like to have keys to be able to show interested parties.  Mayor Williams told him this is up to the business owners since this is private property.   

Mr. Steele stepped out of the meeting.  

Mr. Imes – 1.  Reported he had attended the “Business after Hours” on the river and stated it was very nice.  

Mr. Mills – 1.  Also echoed everyone in thanking everyone for attending the Warren memorial and also sends condolences to the Coleman family.  2.  Stated the county is having trick or treat on October 31 from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. and made a motion to bring in a resolution for the same day and time for the village.  Mr. Imes seconded the motion.  All members concurring, Mr. Williams declared the motion carried 5-0.  (Steele absent)

Mr. Fetty – 1.  Again echoed everyone’s concern for the Coleman family and thanked everyone who attended the Warren memorial dedication.  2.  Discussed the Beaumont property and stated he had talked to Mr. Tackett, the go between for the property, about the way they have blocked off the lot and how it has become an eyesore.  The village is concerned about their liability insurance etc.  Mayor stated he would send a letter or contact Mr. Tackett and hope they will get corrected.  3.  Hope to see construction on the tennis courts this week.  

Mr. Steele reentered meeting.  

Mr. Fetty made a motion to go into executive session for the purpose of hiring of personnel. Mr. Imes seconded the motion.   The roll was called.  The voting results are as follows:  ayes – 6. 

Regular session was back in order at 8:38 p.m.

Mr. Fetty made a motion to go into executive session for the purchase or sell of property.  Mr. Mills seconded the motion.  The roll was called.  The voting results are as follows: ayes – 6.

At 8:43 p.m. regular session was called back to order.  All members of council were present.

[bookmark: _GoBack]There being no further business, Mr. Mills made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 p.m.  Mr. Fetty seconded the motion.  All members concurring, Mr. Williams declared the motion carried 6-0.  
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						President of Council
Passed:  ________________________, 2016
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